
JOHN FORREST SECONDARY COLLEGE PARENTS & CITIZENS’ ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED
Term 3 General Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, 16 August 2022
7.00pm – School library

Meeting opened at 07:05pm

1. ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES

Attendees: S. Criddle (Chair), D Robinson, S Peet, P Cherubinn, M Dimonopoulos, L Morgan, L McQueen, C
Burrows, R Brandes de Roos,  S Gyles, S Dally, I Lawton

Apologies: K Stewart, J McFarlane

2. CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES

Motion Carried

That the minutes of the previous General Meeting of John Forrest Secondary College P&C
Association on 24 May 2022 be taken as read and confirmed as a true and accurate record

Yes

3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Actions Person
responsible

Completed

Run a student naming competition in the new year, once the cafeteria is
open

Linda M Work in
progress

Ask the school to place a Canteen Volunteer call out notice on the
electronic sign on Russell St

Linda M Work in
progress

Place a social media post asking for a volunteer to assist in the canteen
on a Wednesday 10:30 to 1:30pm

Linda M and
Sonya C

Work in
Progress

Change the name of account, update the office bearer details and
change signatories for the Canteen bank account (BSB: 306-042; Account
number: 4171015)

Rathy B Yes

Amend the name and update office bearer details for the Australian
Business Registration number 28152106751

Rathy B Yes

Update the signatories for for the CAPS subcommittee bank account

(BSB:306-042; Account number 0705511)

Rathy B Yes

Await resolution to a raised dispute with Bankwest regarding CAPS bank
account 070551-1, statement #242, for an unknown transaction to
NordCheckout for the amount of $128.25 dated 23 Feb 22.

Jenny M
Rathy B

Work in
Progress

Purchase an EFTPOS machine Rathy B
Linda M

Work in
Progress

Purchase thermomix (Quote 11/5/22 for $2359) and knives Linda M Yes

Transfer $4000 from the CAPS bank account (0705511) into the JFSC
school account

Jenny M
Rathy B

Yes



4. CORRESPONDENCE IN AND OUT

Motion Carried

That the correspondence in since the last meeting be received as per below:

● Letter from Children’s Crossings and Road Safety Committee #22CI/17 -
Review of crossing, Broan Ave near Lawrence St.

● Letter from Grange Insurance Solutions #22CI/18 - Proposal for WACSSO
Affiliate Canteen Insurance 1/7/22-1/7/23

● Letter from Deputy Commissioner for Taxation #22CI/19 - single touch
payroll changes

● Letter from Deputy Commissioner for Taxation #22CI/20 - changes to Super
Guarantee

● Email from Coogee Primary School P&C President #22CI/21 - Invite to join
WA P&C Facebook page

● Email from WACSSO #22CI22 - Certificate of Membership 1/7/22 to
30/6/23single

● Email eStatement number 586 #22CI/23 - Bank account transaction details July
22 for account xxxx015

● Letter from Bankwest to K.Stewart #22CI/24 - Bankwest security token
● Letter from Adventure Golf #22CI/25 - Fundraiser Pack and promotion

Yes

Motion Carried

That the correspondence out since the last meeting be received as per below:
● NIL

Yes

5. REPORTS

5.1 Principal’s report – Denise Robinson

See attached report setting out:

● Term 3 So Far
● Welcome New and Returning Staff
● Build Update
● COVID Update - free RATS available at school reception
● College Gate - closed during school hours
● Parents and Caregivers Survey - result data discussed in detail at the meeting

Motion Carried

That the attached Principal’s report be adopted Yes

5.2 President’s report – Sonya Criddle

See attached report.

Motion Carried



That the attached President’s report be adopted Yes

5.3 Treasurer’s report – Rathy Brandes de Roos

See attached report.

Information to note:
● The P&C financial position continues to be stable and profitable
● Canteen price increase
● P&C has not yet received from the school the student contributions
● Tasks completed since Term 2 meeting
● Key focus for next 4 months

Motions Carried

That the attached Treasurer’s report be adopted Yes

Actions Person
responsible

Check insurance for Canteen will be valid at new location Rathy B

Engage an independent auditor for the 2022 end of year finances Rathy B

5.4 Canteen report – Linda Morgan

See attached report.

Information to note:
● Pina celebrates 20 years of service
● Purchasing of containers for new canteen walk in freezer and cool room
● Traffic Light System has been replaced with the Whole of School Heatlhy Eating Program
● Price Increases
● Teachers treated to soups from around the world

Motion Carried

That the attached canteen report be adopted Yes

5.5 Cricket Academy Parents (CAPS) report – Jenny McFarlane

No report.

Sam noted the following:
● The transfer of funds to the school for the subsidisation of the camps/trips for 2022 has been

completed.  Thank you to Rathy and Sonya for making that happen.
● CAPS had a very poor turn out to our meeting this term, which was disappointing, though not

unexpected given the weather that night.
● The date of 28 November 2022 has been set down for our Annual Awards Night. Venue is still to be

confirmed and this will be decided on in the next couple of weeks.



● We are planning a sausage sizzle at Bunnings in the next couple of months to assist with some fund
raising.

● Still organising the date and expenditure requirements for fundraiser Quiz night.

6. GENERAL BUSINESS

6.1 Faction Banners
The P&C asked if the school requires funding assistance for the new faction banners which are still in design.

6.2 Volunteers and Fundraising Discussion
The P&C discussed the suggestions to establish a volunteer recruitment strategy for the school canteen as
current efforts are not effective in attracting volunteers.
The  Rotary Club Perth City East has offered to support the P&C at investigating alternative sources for
volunteers.  Ros has proposed a suggested course of action to recruit volunteers from the local over 55’s
community groups.  Sonya and Linda will design a flyer featuring the new Cafe for distribution to local groups.

The P&C discussed the use of “Sign Up”, a free online event organisation tool as part of a solution for volunteer
sign up and scheduling of future fundraising events.

The P&C received a promotional pack from Adventure Golf.  This pack includes an option to organise a
fundraiser ticket sale, with a portion of the price returned to the school as well as various vouchers for use in
raffles, rewards or other fundraising options.  No decision was made how to utilise the vouchers.

The P&C received a promotional pack from Telethon Movies, offering a fundraiser ticket sale.  Some discussion
was had on how best to promote and sell the tickets to our community.  No one volunteered to take on this task.

Grill’d provide a monthly fundraiser program, Local Matters where $500 is distributed between 3 local
community groups each month.  Caprice will apply to the program.

6.3 WACSSO Conference
The annual WACSSO conference is to be held at The Crown on the 10th-11th September.  The P&C has secured
one free ticket for the event.  Unless someone else shows interest, Caprice will attend part of the conference.

6.4 Meeting Start Time
A member asked if the P&C would consider an earlier start time for meeting, say 6:30pm.

Motions Carried

That the P&C apply for a Grill’d local jar for the Local Matters fundraising Yes

That the P&C trial an earlier meeting start time of 6:30pm for the Term 4 2022 meeting. Yes

Actions Person
responsible

Apply for a Local Matters, Grill’d jar Candice B
Sonya C

Investigate if funds are required from the P&C for the faction banners Denise R

Check functionality of the Electronic Notice Board on the oval Denise R

Create a canteen volunteer recruitment flyer Sonya C



Investigate the options to promote and sell the Telethon Movie Fundraiser tickets Sonya C

Amend starting time to the next P&C meeting & notify advertisement material Kerry S

Meeting closed: 08:15 pm

Term 4 meeting: Tuesday, 8 November 2022 - 6.30pm





PRESIDENT REPORT - TERM 3

Good evening, everyone,

I would like to start this meeting by acknowledging and thanking a few people for their

contributions to the P&C.

This year has brought many changes and updates which has brought us up to speed with

modern technology.

Thanks to Rathy for her tireless work with the Banking changes.

Thanks to Kerry (even in her absence) for efforts in establishing generic emails for the P&C – this

will make communications and handovers in coming years much easier. Also, for all her efforts

into innovation such as Sign Up – to be discussed later, as well as social media contributions and

continuing our quest into recruiting volunteers.

But most importantly, we, the P&C would also like to make a huge big thankyou to Pina. We

would like to acknowledge the enormous amount of time she has contributed to the P&C and

Canteen. Linda kindly informed us this week that on the 23rd of August 2022, Pina will celebrate

20 years of contributions to the JFSC P&C. AMAZING!!!

Pina, I have only known you for the past few years so I am hoping Linda may be able to share a few

stories or reminisce with us of your journey with us – perhaps a bit later when she updates us on

all things Canteen. For now though, we would like to present you with a small gift of thanks from

us here at the P&C and again thank you for all your time.

Thankyou,

Sonya Criddle

(President)
John Forrest Secondary College P&C Association Incorporated



TREASURERS REPORT – TERM 3











CANTEEN REPORT – TERM 3

On the 23rd of August Pina will celebrate her 20 years of service working for the P & C.

 Pina thank you-

                     For your willingness to volunteer for any out of school event (funerals, reunions)

                     For supporting all my crazy schemes and ideas

                     For making us laugh all the time even when we are so so busy

                     For our ABBA duets

                     For working for no pay 3 hours a week for 2 years so we could all work together

                     For your patience with the students 

                     For always having perfectly coiffed hair - it just wouldn’t be you with flat hair

                     For your attention to detail with all our catering presentation

                    And most of all for being a third of the best three-person team ever.

MYOB pricing is increasing from $120.00 to $130.00 from September. I have sent them an email about getting a
discount for not-for-profit organisations.  I am still waiting for a reply.

The Thermomix was purchased and is getting used most days. I have ordered the knives and soup warmers. We will
also need to look at purchasing approximately 50-100 tubs and containers to go in the new canteen (walk in freezer
and cool room) apart from neatness this is a requirement of the council for proper food handling and storing.

As of 30th June, the Traffic Light System officially ceased, a new Whole of School Healthy Eating Program will be
replacing this system. A new ‘Whole of School Healthy Eating Program’ website and online training will be launched in
January 2023 by Nutrition Australia. 

Like the rest of Australian businesses and households we have been affected by major price increases. Some items
like fruit salad we are no longer selling. Browne’s Dairy have drastically increased their prices from 1st August (cost per
300m and 600ml carton of flavoured milk has increased by approximately .20c). As this is a significant increase it will
need to be decided if we: -

- absorb the increase
-  increase our price of milk by .20c putting further pressure on families or
- the P & C subsidise the increase using the school contributions.

From the commencement of term 2 and continuing in term 3 we have been making soups for the teachers. This has
been a huge success and the teachers have been so appreciative. So we don’t make the same soups day in day out we
created a chart of all the countries in the world and the teachers have picked numbers from 1 to 195 we then make
the soup from the corelating country. This has proved to be fun, educational and tasty, so far we have travelled to
Iraq, Mexico, Bolivia, Bangladesh and Uganda to name a few. This week we are visiting Israel. 


